
 

 

Strengthening our Neighborhood and Promoting the Well-being of our Community 
 

Neighborhood Website Address:  neighborhoodlink.com/mesa/marlborough and marlboroughmesa.org 

Editor/publisher:  Jim and Alma Jones,  1031 W. Posada Avenue, almajones2006@cox.net, 480-831-1525 or 602-321-1139 

Other neighborhood contact:  Mike and Linda Murphy, asufan2002@yahoo.com, 480-820-5742 

 

 

NOTE:  The newsletters have  been few and far be-

tween this year as the Jones’ Family have had some 

setbacks.  Next year hopefully will be different. 
_______________________ 

 

 

Clean/Green Sweeps  
By Kristine Malcolm 

 

     It's time to take advantage of the Clean 

Sweep dumpsters that will be in our area 

Sept. 12 through Sept. 26, 2013.  The City 

usually starts on the North end of our devel-

opment and works their way South. The 

schedule is: 
 

Thursday, Sept. 12th thru Monday, Sept. 16th - 10 roll offs 

 

WHITE Roll Off Locations: 

    2822 S. Emerson / across street 

    2828 S. Emerson / across street 

    948 W. Osage / East of driveway 

    931 W Olla / East of driveway 

    939 W. Olla / East of driveway 

    945 W. Olla / East of driveway 

    927 W. Obispo / West of driveway 

    955 W. Obispo / East of driveway 

 

GREEN Roll Off Locations: 

    918 W. Osage / East of driveway 

    829 W. Obispo / East of driveway 

 

Monday, Sept. 16th thru Thursday, Sept. 19th - 10 roll offs 

 

WHITE Roll Off Locations: 

     2926 S. Emerson / across street 

    1049 W. Plata /across street 

    1127 W. Plata / across street 

    934 W. Plata / East of driveway 

    2936 S. Mollera / North of driveway 

    2904 S.Mollera / South of driveway 

    2904  S. Spruce / North of driveway 

    2928 S. Spruce / North of driveway 

 

GREEN Roll Off Locations: 

    842 W. Plata / West of driveway 

    1116 W. Obispo / West of driveway 

 

Thursday, Sept. 19th thru Monday, Sept. 23th- 10 roll offs 

 

WHITE Roll Off Locations: 

    831 W. Pecos / West of driveway 

    927 W. Pecos / East of driveway 

    1063 W. Pecos / West of driveway 

    3032 S. Mollera / South of driveway 

    3054 S. Mollera / South of driveway 

    825  W. Portobello / East of driveway 

    1007 W. Portobello / East of driveway 

    1055 W. Portobello / West of driveway 

 

GREEN Roll Off Locations: 

    1135 W. Pecos / East of driveway 

    865 W. Portobello / West of driveway 

 

Monday, Sept.. 23th thru Thursday, 26th - 10 roll offs 

 

WHITE Roll Off Locations: 

    811 W. Posada / Across street 

    861 W. Posada / East of driveway 

    955 W. Posada / East of driveway 

    852 W. Pampa / East of driveway 

    954 W. Pampa / East of driveway 

    3114 S. Spruce / North of driveway 

    857  W. Peralta / Across street 

    959 W. Peralta / Across street 

 

 GREEN Roll Off Locations: 

    926 W. Pampa / West of driveway 

    1022 W. Peralta / West of driveway 

APRIL thru SEPTEMBER 2013 



We Are Seeing MORE 
Roof Rats in all areas! 
 

Since our Roof Rat Meeting 

back in October of 2012, all 

areas of  Marlborough have 

spotted roof rats. They almost 

always will be seen at dusk or 

in the nighttime. 

 

They seem to be thriving even though the 

fruit is no longer available, which leads us to 

believe they are feeding on cat and dog 

foods.  So you may want to rethink leaving 

those foods out at night. 

 

The rats are such destructive pests, that if left 

unchecked, can do major damage to your 

home especially in attics and wiring. 

 

These rats also are nesting in areas of yards 

that have clutter - it provides the “perfect 

place” to hide. 

 

Here are 2 good sites that you can learn much 

more about them:   
 

http://roofrat.net/ 

http://www.mesaaz.gov/neighbor/roofrats.aspx 
 

If you have not purchased the traps and bait, 

they are available at : 
 

 Tempe Tack and Feed 

 1041 W. University Dr. 

 Tempe, AZ 85281 

 480-966-3884 
 

Since we have them all over Marlborough, it 

is up to each of us to do our part in trying to 

curtail them as much as possible. Otherwise, 

they multiply so quickly they will take over 

our neighborhood in the backyards where our 

children play. 

G.A.I.N. 
(Getting Arizona Involved in Neighborhoods) 

(Arizona’s version of National Night Out) 

 

By Jerry Quarles, MPD 

Crime Prevention Officer 

 

     GAIN 2013 will be held on Saturday, 

November 2nd from 11:00-3:00. Yes, the 

time has changed based on the results of the 

survey we sent out; respondents preferred a 

daytime event rather than an evening event. 

 

You can register your 2013 GAIN event here: 

http://mesaaz.gov/police/GAIN.aspx 

  OR you may call me at:  480-644-2539. 
 

 

 

Welcome Totes for  

New Homeowners or Renters 
 

Do you know of a new homeowner or renter 

who has just moved into the neighborhood?  

You will know better than I when they are on 

your street. 

 

Please help us by sending me the address 

(and a name if you know it) and we will 

make sure they receive a welcome tote.  Call 

or email almajones2@cox.net or 480-831-

1525.   
 

 

 

Household Hazardous Waste 
Collection Event 
 
October 19, 2013 
 East Mesa Service Center 
 6935 E. Decatur Street 
 (Power Road, north of University Drive) 
 8 a.m. - Noon 
      Materials not accepted after 12:00 noon 

http://roofrat.net/
http://www.mesaaz.gov/neighbor/roofrats.aspx


   13 Years of  

hristmas at the Park  

  Toy Drive and 

     Community Picnic 
It is almost time for our annual Toy Drive 

and Christmas Party.  
 

 Date:  Saturday, December 7, 2012 

 Time:  11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  
 

REMEMBER, Santa will be there to hear 

your Christmas wish lists and have pictures 

taken with all of you. Our special guest will 

be Mesa City Councilman Dennis 

Kavanaugh. Our state legislators have been 

invited to attend, but they have not yet been 

confirmed. Please come and meet them, ask 

them your questions, tell them your concerns 

and have a good time with your neighbors. 

THIS EVENT IS NOT JUST FOR KIDS!! 

The adults who join us have as good a time 

as the kids. Come, enjoy the lunch and take a 

break from all the Christmas rush. 

 

We will again be supporting Save the Family 

and Helen’s Hope Chest. Please bring 

unwrapped toys and any travel size hygiene 

items. We will send out a separate email 

regarding any specific needs of these 

organizations that we may be able to provide. 

As you clean out your closets, look for any 

items that you may want to donate and we 

will make it happen. Our donations to these 

organizations benefits our community, so 

keep a lookout for updates on the needs of 

these organizations. 

 

We need lots of help with the food, 

decorating the ramada, and cleaning the park.  

Please call me, Sandra Fischer, at my home 

#480-820-2773, my cell #480-234-1658 or 

email me at uffdaskf@cox.net if you want to 

help. This will be the last time I will chair 

this event. Fortunately, we have Chris and 

Stephanie Robertson (our neighbors on 

Wycliff) who will be taking over this event. 

Come and meet them and their baby son, 

born just 8 weeks prior to the writing of this 

article. Thank you for your anticipated 

support. We look forward to seeing you on 

December 7th. 
 
 

 

Want to See the New 
Fiesta Police Substation? 
 

Here is a great chance.  Come and have - 

Coffee with your Councilman  
 
Join Councilmember Kavanaugh for "Coffee 

with the Councilmember": 

 

   Date: Friday, September 27, 2013 

   Time: 7:30 - 8:30 am 

   Location: Community Room at the new 

Fiesta District Police Substation, 1010 West 

Grove Avenue. 

 

Special Guest: Commander Mark Wesselman 

of the Mesa Police Department. Commander 

Wesselman will talk about the new station 

and police items in the area. 

      

Coffee and light refreshments will be 

provided. 

 

Everyone attending will also be given a tour 

of the new station. 

 

Please RSVP to:    

charlotte.mcdermott@mesaaz.gov  

If you have any questions call 480-644-5294. 



Neighborhood 

Notes 
 

New Neighbors 
This marks our 14th year of signing up new 

neighbors to our “Neighborhood Email” and 

keeping them informed. 

 

If you are new to the neighborhood, you can 

sign up for emails on important information 

to come directly to you.  Your emails are 

always kept confidential and all are sent in 

the BCC field. Send your email and address 

(+ a phone number if you don’t mind) to 

almajones2@cox.net.  You will get a 

reminder when the newsletter is ready and 

online, as it is no longer comes door-to-door  

plus anything else happening in our 

neighborhood. 
 

 

MM CLASSIFIEDS 
 

MAJOR repair for an in-ground  SPA.  If 

anyone knows of a good reference, Jim and I 

would appreciate it very much.  480-831-

1525, almajones2@cox.net 

 

AUTO sales: Autonation Toyota Scion 

Tempe, 7970 S. Autoplex Loop, Tempe 

85284  (Tempe Autoplex at I-10 and  Elliot 

Road) 

   Contact:   Dale E. Ballard, Marlborough 

resident 

   Cell Phone:  480-430-1692 

   Email.  www.ballardd@autonation.com 

Choose from a great selection of new and pre

-owned Toyotas and Scions.  We are the #1 

Toyota dealership in the entire western 

region.  We also sell many other brand name 

pre-owned vehicles.  Neighbors have already 

purchased from me since they know I work 

hard to give them the very best price and 

service.  So when  you call, please make sure 

you let me know you live in 

Marlborough.  (If you have a referral, just 

have the person let me know you told him/

her about me.)  Thanks.         

                    

Please call Lyn at 480 831-0110 or leave 

message as I have the below items for sale: 

KING size Tempur pedic bed in very good 

condition - $400 

SECTIONAL sofa - no smoke and no stains 

-  $300 

DRILL Press - $40 plus other tools 

KING size white iron head and foot board -  

  $500  

HOPE Chest - $40 

 

 

CHILDCARE in my 549 W. Pampa Ave . 

Home. 

   40+ Years exp (30 years in current home) 

   Excellent references 

   INFANTS WELCOME thru preschool age 

only 

   No pool/no pets/none smoker 

   CPR/FIRST AIDE trained 

   Annual Health and Fire Department 

inspections Nutritional training AZ Level    

   One Fingerprint Clearance Card 
 

For more info or appt. please call 

Linda 

4809262514 

6023000354 

mailto:almajones2@cox.net

